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	Early Achiever’s Family Survey Responses

Thank you to those of you who participated in the family surveys. The amount of feedback was amazing! Below are a few short quotes from some of the anonymous survey results: 

“I love the way that our children have been taught, cared for, and loved during their time at SFMS. Our son recently started kindergarten at a public elementary school and after a conference with his teacher, we learned that he is right on track if not slightly above the standard for his grade. I credit a lot of that to the way he was taught at Spokane Falls Montessori and the care they put into his education the way he learned as an individual rather than a whole class. We love the practical life aspects of the classroom and feel that it has greatly benefited our children and their overall ability to take ownership of themselves and feel proud of what they are able to do.
“The independence and confidence that is taught to my son. He surprised me every day with the skills he is learning at school and I feel so comfortable with that classroom being his second home. I know his teachers support him in many ways that even I don't feel like I could on a daily basis. I love his teachers and their commitment to his learning.”
Some constructive feedback was also given about staff turnover:

“The one area that is difficult is the turnover of staff. The main teachers are wonderful, caring, knowledgeable, and interactive. However, the assistants seem to change regularly making it difficult to know who is caring for my child in the afternoons.”
If you did not get a chance to take part in the survey, you are more than welcome to share your feedback at any time! We, like children, are constantly learning and value all feedback (:
Fall Tuition Changes

This year I created a wage scale in an effort to attract qualified staff (as needed), retain our current (and amazing) staff, as well promote and provide professional training and higher education. While this went into effect in January, tuition increases from 2022 did not reflect this change. This effect will be seen in the fall when tuition will be raised approximately $80 to $150 per child, depending on the classroom. More information will be sent out this summer once tuition amounts are finalized. 
From the PTO
Hello from the PTO!
Spring is here and we have some fun things coming up! Spirit Week is back by popular demand! Mark your calendars for April 17-21, theme days will be announced after Spring Break. Our Bloomsday fundraiser is also going to be back this year and we'll need lots of help with items to sell, volunteers to help, and kids to cheer! Look out for more information mid-April. Teacher Appreciation Week is also around the corner, May 8-12. PTO loves to spoil our teachers throughout the week! If you'd like to help plan or contribute monetarily, please email us at sfmspto19@gmail.com - THANK YOU! Lastly, we are excited to welcome our new PTO Vice President, Renee Bursch to our team! Thank you to all that applied and voted for the position.
 If you would like to learn more about how you can get involved with the PTO or have any questions/ideas, please feel free to reach out - we'd love to hear from you!
Rachael McKinney, President
Renee Bursch, Vice President
Tes Anderson, Treasurer
Jenni Warren, Secretary 
**************FACEBOOK******************
Ask to join the private group, “Spokane Falls Montessori Parents and Teachers” and/or “like” the school’s public page. We post news, pictures and resources often!
	Upcoming Dates
April 3-7
Spring Break

School Closed

April 10, 11, 13 
Toddler Parent/Teacher Conferences

School OPEN

April 17-21

Spirit Week

May 8-12

Teacher Appreciation Week

May 29

Memorial Day

School Closed

June 19th
Juneteenth

School Closed

June 23

Kindergarten Graduation/Pizza Party

School OPEN
July 4

Independence Day

School Closed
August 16-18

Compliance Days

School Closed
September 4

Labor Day

School Closed
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	“How to Ease Your Child’s Separation Anxiety,” by Wendy Sue Swanson, MD, MBE, FAAP
 Facts about separation anxiety 
· Infants: Separation anxiety develops after a child gains an understanding of object permanence. Once your infant realizes you are really gone (when you are), it may leave them unsettled. Although some babies display object permanence and separation anxiety as early as 4 to 5 months of age, most develop more robust separation anxiety at around 9 months. The leave- taking can be worse if your infant is hungry, tired, or not feeling well. Keep transitions short and routine if it is a tough day. 
· Toddlers: Many toddlers skip separation anxiety in infancy and start demonstrating challenges at 15 or 18 months of age. Separations are more difficult when children are hungry, tired, or sick—which is most of toddlerhood! As children develop independence during toddlerhood, they may become even more aware of separations. Their behaviors at separations will be loud, tearful, and difficult to stop. 
· Preschoolers: By the time children are 3 years of age, most clearly understand the effect their anxiety or pleas at separation have on us. It does not mean they are not stressed, but they certainly are vying for a change. Be consistent; do not return to the room based on a child’s plea, and certainly do not cancel plans based on separation anxiety. Your ongoing consistency, explanations, and diligence to return when you say you will be key. 
How to survive separation anxiety 
· Create quick good-bye rituals.  
· Be consistent.  
· Attention: When separating, give your child full attention 
· Keep your promise.  
· Be specific, child style. When you discuss your return, provide specifics that your child understands. If you know you will be back by 3:00 pm, tell it to your child on their terms; for example, say, "I’ll be back after nap time and before afternoon snack."  
· Practice being apart.  
Find the complete article at healthychildren.org. 

	Teacher Spotlight!

Each quarter a teacher will be chosen to highlight in our newsletter. Below is Taylor, a co-teacher in the toddler room.

[image: image2]        

How long have you worked at SFM? 

I have worked at SFM for over 2 years!
What types of training/education/experience have you had in Early Childhood Education and/or Montessori? 

I’m going to get a degree in early childhood and I have the basic required trainings done. 
 

What do you love about teaching? 
What I love about teaching is being able to make a difference in a child’s life. Being able to boost my student’s confidence feels very rewarding. 

What is your most memorable moment at SFM?

My most memorable moment here has been seeing all of my students grow up. It’s been pretty amazing to see a child go from a baby that can’t talk to a functioning person in such a short time. 


	Infant Classroom
Happy Spring everyone! 

We have some new faces in our classroom as children transition in and out of the classroom. We also have a new assistant in our classroom. Our classroom is a very young classroom and we are happily adjusting to the new infants. 

Tilah has taken over for Nikki in the classroom as Chelsea’s assistant. Tilah just moved back into the state and has worked here before. She is new to the Infant Room as her position before was in the Toddler Room. She is excited to learn more about infants as she is working on her early childhood degree.  For personal reasons, Nikki has moved to a substitute position. 

Once the weather improves, we will be taking the infants over 6 months for walks. After spring break, we should be able to go our more often. Please bring in warm clothing for your child. Hats, snowsuits/coats, and extra socks would be welcome. 

As our young infants continue to develop and mature, they may become anxious at transitions and separations. A couple of our parents have asked for pointers at how to make good morning transitions better.   

First, when you say good bye to your child, mean it. You are welcome to stay with your child and create a morning ritual with them, but once you indicate to your child that it is time to go, then say good bye and follow through with it.   
Second, read this article I found by Wendy Sue Swanson, MD, MBE, FAAP.  Her following article, “How to Ease Your Child’s Separation Anxiety,” has some great information. healthychildren.org. It is also summarized on page two of this newsletter.
Thanks for sharing your amazing children with us!

Chelsea, Taylen, Tilah, and Georgia
	Toddler Classroom
Now that spring is here, we have already been enjoying plenty of fun outdoors. We will soon be planting flowers and a small garden in our toddler yard and your toddlers will be having a blast watering all the plants and watching them grow! 
This past month, your toddlers learned about clovers, shapes, and the color green. Monique helped them go on clover and shape “hunts,” where they searched for clovers and various shapes—so fun! Next month, Taylor will be focusing on a theme inspired by the old saying, “April showers, bring may flowers.” She has some very creative activities planned like painting with rain, and sponge painted butterflies! YAY for spring activities!!
JUST A FEW REMINDERS

Our doors open at 7am, with a drop-off no later than 9:30 (unless otherwise discussed), and we promptly close at 5:30 pm.

We understand things come up and would like a courtesy call or text if there is going to be a change to your child’s drop-off times. Please reference your parent handbook for any late pick-up fees.

In closing, a quick reminder to:

- bring in sunscreen, if you have not already (with sun block form)

- replace winter spare clothing with spring/summer clothing

- bring in a swimsuit, water bottle, sun hat and towel for fun days in the sun and the water

PLEASE LABEL ALL ITEMS
With as much independence and freedom with limits in our classroom, some of your children change many times a day, and clothes get mixed up. Labeling all items would be extremely helpful for all. Thank you so much for your help!

We look forward to an enjoyable spring and summer with your toddlers!
Chrissi, Monique, Taylor, Georgia, Carsyn, and Alondra
	Preschool Classroom
The end of the school year is creeping up quickly, as always! The preschool and kindergarten are buzzing with children who know it! ( We are working on keeping focused on our work during this busy, exciting time of year.

This month, your children learned about the water cycle and how water evaporates, condenses to form clouds, and then comes back to the ground as rain or snow.  The children also thoroughly enjoyed building a Leprechaun trap and were surprised to see the classroom transformed on Saint Patrick’s Day (thank you PTO!).

Next month, Miss Kristin will teach the children about gardening. We will begin planting seeds and as always, we are looking for volunteers to help clean out and plant our garden beds. 

All parents and family members are welcome to join us for our annual celebration of our graduating kindergarteners on Friday, June 23rd at 11:00AM. We are celebrating the hard work of Harper, Nora, Jordan, and Baileyann. We will have pizza, fruit, lemonade, and cake!  A sign-up will be placed on the sign-in sheet a couple of weeks before the celebration so we know who to expect. 

Please remember to apply sunscreen to your child before or upon arrival at school and we will re-apply in the afternoon but, our mornings are too busy to be expected to put sunscreen on 30 children! If you have not already done so, please bring a water bottle labeled with your child’s name for the warmer weather. Also, please be sure to check your child’s extra clothes bin for weather appropriate clothes as it gets warmer. Lastly, do not forget to check the Lost and Found bin—it fills up quickly so a weekly check would be greatly appreciated.

Happy spring and we hope you all get to enjoy the sunshine over break!

Ms. Julia, Ms. Kristin, Ms. Sundi, Ms. Kayla, Ms. Emily, Ms. Fiona, and Ms. Pauline
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